Church of St. Paul - Comfrey, MN Special Meeting of Administrative Council Monday, June 29, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. - Church Social Hall

Members present: Jim Rathman, Matt Eischen, Linda Kelly, Darrell Platz, Marianne Schotzko, Judy Augustin, Nellie Richter – Secretary

Absent: Dale McMullen, Connie Kelly, Denice Evers

Others Present: Linda Weber, Rory Kopischke, Rich & Sue McMullen, Tom Veerkamp, Becky Brown

Meeting began at 6:35 p.m.

Reason for Special Meeting was to discuss what our church is planning for our fall Church Dinner on October 25th. Most churches are doing somewhat modified summer festivals, due to COVID-19, and we won't know what will even be allowed by October, but need to have some sort of plan in place.

Discussed Frank's sauerkraut having to be purchased from the company in Ohio; sausage prices will be the same as last year (from Deutschland Meats); will eliminate ice cream, milk, applesauce and bread/butter this year and drop the Adult dinner ticket price by \$1 (to \$11.00); need to call workers to make sure that they are comfortable working with others in close proximity; take-outs can be done in the back garage as well as in the basement, as there will be no sit-down meals this year. Possibly have the walk-up (back garage) take-outs handle people who want 4 or more meals and then the basement could possibly handle drive-up take-outs for people with 3 or less meals. Will need to contact the place up north where we usually purchase potatoes.

Difficult to figure out how many meals to prepare for, but decided on approximately 1000 meals. Will only serve Adult meals this year.

Have to decide on mass time for that morning and how/where we would have the drive-up line, etc.

Decided to continue with having the raffles - Gambling Permit will be applied for in early July.

Cathedral in New Ulm had a Pre-Order Bake Sale of a limited list of baked goods offered. Is that something we would want to do?

Realize that some of the businesses that we normally ask for a raffle prize donation may not be able to donate this year because of economy, etc.

Another topic discussed was the recent thefts at the Lamberton and Fulda churches.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Nellie Richter – Secretary 7/16/20